Communication from Public

Name: Eli
Date Submitted: 08/26/2022 07:07 AM
Council File No: 21-0828

Comments for Public Posting: We don’t need more parking at the zoo or anywhere else. Let’s
end our reliance on the car in every situation that we can.



Communication from Public

Name: Ray Simmons
Date Submitted: 08/26/2022 07:13 AM
Council File No: 21-0828

Comments for Public Posting: Please do not build additional parking at the LA Zoo. The money
should be invested in climate-friendly public transportation
services to reduce traffic, noise and pollution within the park.



Communication from Public

Name: Caro
Date Submitted: 08/26/2022 07:25 AM
Council File No: 21-0828

Comments for Public Posting: Building more parking is like adding lanes on a freeway. You
build more > more people come > you need even more > you
build more, etc. Let’s stop driving ourselves into extinction and
improve access via alternatives modes of transportation instead.
More bus routes more frequently, safe bike routes, shuttles,... you
have SO MANY options that are not car centric, let’s get out of
the car dependency bubble.



Communication from Public

Name: Shashwat Patel
Date Submitted: 08/26/2022 07:26 AM
Council File No: 21-0828

Comments for Public Posting: 1 do not think we should be adding any more parking to the zoo,
especially at the cost of cutting down more trees.



Communication from Public

Name: Calla Wiemer
Date Submitted: 08/26/2022 07:26 AM
Council File No: 21-0828

Comments for Public Posting: Please no more parking at the zoo. Let us preserve the wild as
much as possible in Griffith Park. We are on the right track with
removal of cars from a roadway.



Communication from Public

Name: M. David
Date Submitted: 08/26/2022 07:28 AM
Council File No: 21-0828

Comments for Public Posting: Please do not build more parking, let’s use what we have, and
promote alternative modes of getting to the zoo!



Communication from Public

Name: Matt Wait
Date Submitted: 08/26/2022 07:49 AM
Council File No: 21-0828

Comments for Public Posting: No new parking at the LA Zoo, please and thank you.



Communication from Public

Name: Will Wright
Date Submitted: 08/26/2022 07:55 AM
Council File No: 21-0828

Comments for Public Posting: Please do NOT add more parking at the LA Zoo. We need to
encourage visitors to walk, bike, and ride transit. Adding and

expanding parking facilities 1s a misguided investment. -Will
Wright



Communication from Public

Name: Hannah Sands
Date Submitted: 08/26/2022 07:55 AM
Council File No: 21-0828

Comments for Public Posting: We need to preserve Griffith Park and move towards public
transport and ride shares! No more parking at the zoo.



Communication from Public

Name: Elina Bell
Date Submitted: 08/26/2022 08:16 AM
Council File No: 21-0828

Comments for Public Posting: Increasing parking in a climate emergency will only encourage
visitors to drive to the L.A. Zoo and is contrary to the Zoo's and
City of LA's sustainability goals. I do NOT support any additional
parking at the LA Zoo. Instead, alternative methods like an
electric shuttle should be considered.



